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Department of Communication Sciences and 
Disorders Policy regarding non-supervised 

services by CSAD students.  
 

The Department of Communication Sciences and Disorders (CSAD) at California State University Sacramento does not 
approve, authorize, facilitate, advocate, support, or condone undergraduate, graduate, or doctoral students to provide 
audiology, speech, language, cognitive, and/or swallowing interventions/activities to any child or adult that are considered to 
be consistent with or perceived as skilled intervention services outside of an official academic course, clinical practicum, 
formal internship, research project or any other program offered in or sanctioned by our department or any 
organization/entity that does not provide formal, skilled supervision by a licensed, credential speech-language pathologist or 
audiologist. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  


